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May 25, 2020 
 

RED FOX REVIEW 
                          Roberts Elementary School 

                             Tallahassee, FL 

 

Welcome to a special edition of the 2019-20 Red Fox Review, the Roberts Elementary student-produced 

newspaper. We are dedicating this edition of the newspaper to our fifth grade friends whose last year at 

Roberts did not end the way it was expected, or the way it was wanted. While we miss the things that we 

weren’t able to do (trip to Sea World, luau, celebration ceremony, walk of honor), the weeks and months after 

spring break brought their own memories. We will always remember, and will always appreciate, the unique 

and creative methods and activities that our teachers used to enable us to continue to learn…and to have a 

good time! We’ll never forget the special parade where our teachers drove through neighborhoods with 

decorated cars and honking horns. We’ll never forget ZOOMing and TEAMing with our class. We are also 

impressed with our parents who stepped in to be our at-home teaching assistants. They are pretty amazing, and 

we appreciate them!  

So, with this edition of The Red Fox Review, we want you to enjoy the memories of this year…our forever 

friends, our awesome teachers, and the many fun events, programs and activities that we were able to enjoy. 

Yes, we will certainly never forget this unusual year. Red Foxes are respectful, responsible…and resilient!! 

                           The Red Fox Review Team… 

                                  Anne Marie Copelin               Logan Harrison 

                                  Alyx Gibbens                          Nicholas Sapiera 

                                  Reagan Gould                         Anastasia Stanton                                                                 

                                        

 

   

 

Dear Fifth Graders, 

You are a very special group and you are loved by your Red Fox family. Through the 

challenges of this year, you have touched our hearts and inspired us with your flexibility, 

your positive attitude, and your perseverance. We are certain that you will do well in middle 

school and beyond. Always know that the teachers, staff, and administrators at Roberts will 

be here for you, always and forever. 

                                    Love, 

                                        Mrs. Sever,  

                                        Red Fox Review Editor (and Media Specialist!) 
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DREAMERS AND DOERS REPRESENTATIVES 

Bostyn Edgerson, pictured with Mrs. Stephens 

Hyman Williams, pictured with Mrs. Gaddy 

TROPICANA SPEECH WINNERS 

1st Place – Josey Hulen 

2nd Place – Anastasia Stanton 

3rd Place – Sadie Quiggins 

Spelling Bee Winners 

Roger He, 1st place 

Elizabeth Criss, 2nd place 
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  REMEMBERING OUR AWESOME FIFTH GRADE TEACHERS! 



   

 

  4 

  Page 4 of 29 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

MRS. BLACKBURN 

          By Anne Marie Copelin 

     Mrs. Blackburn has been teaching 24 years and 

has been at Roberts for 17 years. She has taught at 

Sabal Palm Elementary School, Scott Elementary 

School, and Roberts. She has taught kindergarten, 

second, third, fourth, and fifth.  

     The thing Mrs. Blackburn loves most about 

teaching is the relationships she builds with the 

students. Her favorite part of this school year was 

moving from fourth grade to fifth grade. Her least 

favorite part of this school year was not finishing 

the last nine weeks of school.  

     Mrs. Blackburn’s hobbies are boating, knitting, 

and reading. In her leisure time, Mrs. Blackburn 

likes to go to the beach and historical sites for 

vacation. Her favorite book as a child was Welcome 

Home Jellybean. 

 

MRS. TRIERWEILER 

          By Anne Marie Copelin 

     Mrs. Trierweiler has been a teacher for 16 years. 

She has been at Roberts for 8 years. She has taught in 

many grades. Those grades are fourth, fifth, and 

second. She taught at two schools in Atlanta, then one 

year at Apalachee Elementary in Tallahassee before 

coming to Roberts in 2011. Her favorite thing about 

teaching is the interaction with the students and seeing 

how they grow.  

     Mrs. Trierweiler’s favorite part about this school 

year was moving with her class from fourth grade to 

fifth grade. Her least favorite part about the school 

year was not being able to finish the last nine weeks.  

     When she was a child, Mrs. Trierweiler loved 

reading The Giving Tree. Mrs. Trierweiler’s hobbies 

are having family time, cooking, and reading. She 

likes to go to the beach and to the mountains for 

vacation.  

 

I think Mrs. Trierweiler is great because she is warmhearted and she makes me feel supported and safe. She is also 

generous and I am glad I had her for 2 years. 

I think Mrs. Blackburn is great because she is funny and she is sympathetic. I am glad I had her for 2 years as well. 

      ~ Parker Strickland 
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I love how kind my teachers are to everyone and 

how understanding they are when one of us is 

going through a tough time!! Another thing I 

love about my teachers is how they make our 

learning experience so much fun!!!!! 

     ~ Kennedy Spears 

MRS. DOSS 

             By Anne Marie Copelin 

 

     Mrs. Doss has been a teacher for 10 years and has 

been at Roberts for all 10 years. She has taught in 

second, third, fourth, and fifth grades. What she likes 

most about teaching is, “I love the connection I get to 

make with the students. I also love seeing a child 

finally ‘get something’ they have been struggling 

with. I call that the AHA moment.” When asked her 

favorite part about this school year, Mrs. Doss said, 

“This is hard. I liked so many things. I loved 

continuing to build the relationships with my 

students because we got to loop with them.” Mrs. 

Doss’s least favorite part of this year was not being 

able to finish the year with her students.  

     In her spare time, Mrs. Doss loves to read, kayak, 

and garden. Mrs. Doss and her husband love to go to 

Universal Studios and Islands of Adventure for 

vacation. Before the quarantine they would go as 

often as they could. Her favorite book as a child was 

The Giving Tree. 

 

MRS. GADDY 

                By Nicholas Sapiera 

 

     Mrs. Gaddy has been teaching for 29 years. She 

has taught 2nd, 3rd, 4th and 5th grade. She has been at 

Roberts since the school opened in 2001. Her 

favorite memory at Roberts is telling her 4th grade 

students that she would be looping with them. Her 

favorite part of this school year was transforming her 

class into Gaddy’s Memorial Hospital. Her least 

favorite part of the school year was not being able 

tell her students goodbye.  

     In her leisure time, Mrs. Gaddy enjoys reading 

suspense novels, working in her yard, walking with 

friends, and going to Alligator Point. Her favorite 

vacation spots are Wyoming, the North Carolina 

mountains, and the Caribbean Islands. Her favorite 

books as a child were the Nancy Drew and Hardy 

Boys mystery novels.  

 



   

 

  6 

  Page 6 of 29 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

MRS. MANU 

          By Nicholas Sapiera 

     This is Mrs. Manu’s tenth year of teaching, with 

this being her first at Roberts. She has worked in 

many different positions and taught several grades. 

She has taught 2nd, 6th, 7th and 8th grades and now 

teaches 5th grade math and science. 

     Mrs. Manu’s favorite memory at Roberts so 

far was having the parade after the quarantine. The 

best part of the school year for her was “Rock Your 

School” because of the room transformation, 

key collecting and, watching students complete 

STEM challenges in the dark with a lantern. What 

she did not like about this year was not being able to 

see and celebrate her students the way she wanted to.  

     When asked what she likes to do in her spare 

time, Mrs. Manu says, “I love to sing and dance 

(mostly in the car), work out so I can be as strong as 

Wonder Woman someday, and shop online”. When 

it’s vacation times, she loves to visit her family in 

Georgia, North Carolina, New York, or Chicago! 

Mrs. Manu’s favorite books as a child were the 

Animorphs series by K.A. Applegate. 

MRS. STEPHENS 

         By Nicholas Sapiera 

     Mrs. Stephens has taught for 16 years. She started 

out teaching fifth grade at Roberts for about 7 years, 

followed by fourth grade for 8 years, then one more 

year in fifth. She also worked for one year as an 

Instructional Aide at Roberts.  

     Mrs. Stephens favorite memory at Roberts is the first 

day of school. Her favorite part of the year was looping 

with her class from 4th grade. Her least favorite part of 

the year was having it cut short due to COVID-19.  

     When asked what she likes to do in her spare time, 

Mrs. Stephens said, “With a busy little boy at home, I 

don’t get much spare time!” She does say she enjoys 

spending time with family and friends, playing outside 

with her boys, going on walks, reading, listening to 

music, and watching tv/movies once her son is in bed. 

Mrs. Stephens loves to travel anywhere, but especially 

beach trips, Disney trips, and going to the mountains. 

“One of my favorite places ever is Sun Valley, Idaho!” 

Her favorite books as a child include Where the Red 

Fern Grows and Mrs. Frisby and the Rats of NIMH.  

 

The things that I will miss most about Mrs. Manu is 

that she always make learning fun, she is so nice, and 

she has a very fun personality! 

      ~ Bostyn Edgerson 

 

Mrs. Stephens always makes our activities fun and we don’t 
even realize we’re learning. 
Mrs. Manu is energetic and is funny when she dances about 
vocabulary words. 
      ~ Colton Corder 
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Ms. Oole is a good teacher because she loves me.  She 

gives us breaks to jump, swing, and run when we need 

to.  She is the best teacher! 

      ~ A.J. Roberts 

We love Ms. Oole because she is caring and works 

with the kids on their level, but she still pushes them 

to make progress and reach their full potential.  We 

have been so blessed to have her as A.J.'s teacher for 

the past 2+ years! 

      ~ Laura Roberts (A.J.’s mom) 

 

MS. OOLE 

          By Nicholas Sapiera 

     Ms. Oole has been teaching for 19.5 years, 

with 19 of them being at Roberts. She has 

taught everything from kindergarten through 8th 

grade. 

     Ms. Oole’s favorite memory was the very 

first day of school when Roberts opened in 

2001. She said it was “truly magical”. Her 

favorite part of this year was seeing her students 

grow academically, and the confidence they 

gained, with the smiles and laughs that came 

with it. Her least favorite part of the year was 

having to change the way she teaches, so 

basically not getting to see her students.  

     In her spare time, Ms. Oole enjoys long 

walks with her pup and her boys, scrapbooking, 

listening to audiobooks, and watching tv. She 

enjoys going on vacation to “everywhere and 

anywhere I haven’t been before!” She’s been to 

23 countries and 21 states. Her favorite book 

as a child was Tales of a Fourth 

Grade Nothing.  

 

MRS. TOMLINSON 

          By Anne Marie Copelin 

     Mrs. Tomlinson had been a 

paraprofessional at Roberts for 6 years before 

becoming a teacher this year. She teaches all 

grades. When asked her favorite thing about 

teaching, she replied, “I love getting to see the 

‘AHA!’ moments when a student accomplishes 

something they have been working on or 

having difficulties doing. Sometimes I think I 

get more excited than they do!”  

     Her favorite part of this school year was 

Gone but Not Forgotten. “I loved hearing the 

speeches and seeing everyone dress up to 

showcase their hard work.” Her least favorite 

part about this school year “was not getting to 

come back after spring break.”  

     Mrs. Tomlinson’s hobbies are “listening to 

all types of music and going on family 

adventures.” She and her family love to go to 

theme parks and the beach for vacation. Her 

favorite book as a child was The Wish Giver. 
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 JUNIPER DE GREEF 

      My favorite memory of Roberts was when we would go to our house meetings and collaborate to get things 

done.       #workingasateam 

ANNE MARIE COPELIN 

      My favorite memory at Roberts is even in Pre-K Mrs. Trierweiler said I am going to be your teacher when you 

get to 4th grade. It happened. I got to have Mrs. Trierweiler for my 4th grade year. I even got to be her student 

in my 5th grade year. That was my most memorable memory at Roberts. 

REED KROMHOUT  

      The best thing was when I got to be the camera operator on WRES. 

AMELIA NETTLES 

      My best memory was becoming house leader. 

AUBREY DRANSFIELD 

     My best memory at Roberts was that I got to be with Mrs. Blackburn and Mrs.Trierweiler in 5th grade as well 

as 4th. 

SOFIA HOLDEN 

      I think that the best memory I've had at Roberts was finding out that the best teachers I've ever had were 

coming with me to fifth grade, and how I was able to spend my last year at Roberts with the two people that who 

helped me grow as a person. 

KENNEDY SPEARS 

      My teachers and my friends basically just everything that made me happy!!!!! 

LYLA BOYD 

      My favorite would have to be having the opportunity to be Frosty The Snowman in the school play last year. It 

was really fun and I loved doing it! 

ALYX GIBBENS 

      My best memory was being on the newspaper elective and writing about my school`s activities! 

CHARLEY NESMITH 

      My best memory at Roberts was when we all got sorted into houses because I was with all my friends and 

teachers just having a great time. 

JANARIA SHANNON 

      My best memory of Roberts was when I was in my first school play Snowflakes. And when I first met Mrs. Hill 

in 2nd grade. And last is when I took my 1st A.R test.  I ❤️red foxes and always will! 

ALEX MARSEY 

      My best memory of Roberts is when my class walks to our classroom after lunch. Everybody is rushing to get 

to block two- and it's almost like a bee hive. We enter the hive and the queen bee says "Have a good flower hunt, 

and get that nectar so we can rub it in our neighbor bee's face!" or Mrs. Gaddy says "Have a good block two, and 

get Forky so we can rub it in Mrs. Dosses face! " Everybody is trying to rush out of the hive to get their favorite 

flower to get nectar- or get their favorite spot to sit in class. I miss my little bee hive I could call home. 

PAYTON DAVIS 

      My best memory is getting the best teachers in the world Mrs. Doss and Mrs. Gaddy. 

WE WILL NEVER FORGET... 
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CHANEL ROBINSON 

      My best memory from Roberts is when I met all of my friends and they made me so happy. I met them in 1st 

grade and I was new so they were the ones to guide me around Roberts. 

BOSTYN EDGERSON 

      My favorite memory from my time at Roberts was on the first day and meeting my friends that are still my 

best friends in 5th grade. 

REAGAN GOULD 

      My best memory would probably be any of the Field Days. 

HALEY HEITMEYER 

      One of my favorite memories in 5th grade is School Store where you get to relax and enjoy a day of no 

school work. 

GAVIN POUCHER 

      My best memory is having the best fourth and fifth grade teachers. 

CARSON GINN 

      One moment I loved at Roberts was the top three readers celebrations. 

PARKER STRICKLAND 

      My best memory in 5th grade is when I got chosen for house leader because I had been waiting all year and 

last year to get chosen and my work payed off. 

RILEY BOYKIN 

      My favorite memory was when I got house leader for symponia. 

HALEY JONES  

      My favorite memory at river was in 4th grade where we were being taught about umoja! 

KEELIE CRUMBAKER 

      My best memory is probably the teachers, students and everyone. 

RUBIN PROCTOR 

      My favorite memory was literacy week because it was so wild. 

AUBREE KIEFF 

      My best memory is meeting my teachers and sharing awesome days with everyone I love at Roberts. 

PAYTON SHEPPARD 

      My best memory at Roberts is when all the 4th grade teachers made a powerpoint of all of our memories 

together and at the end it said that we were going to have them in 5th grade. 

OLIVIA SICKLER 

      My best memory is when we had our fourth grade color run. 

LILLY POPE 

      My favorite memory is laughing in class with the teachers and students. 

COLIN WALSH 

      Two of my favorite times at Roberts was Epcot and Agrirama because I got to go somewhere with my 

friends. 

MASON STREID 

      My favorite memory is meeting my 4 grade teachers. 
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BREE ANDREWS 

      My favorite memory was meeting my PE coaches for the first time. 

CAFFEY HILYER 

      My best memory was when I had the privilege to be a house leader. I was so happy but a little overwhelmed. 

I can't believe my classmates nominated me. I can still remember all the cheering and pictures. And my 

teachers were there but the best part was the new shirt. 

MEG HEARN 

      My favorite Roberts memory is the day I found out I was moving up to 5th grade with Mrs. Doss and Mrs. 

Gaddy. 

MADISON FREEMAN 

      The thing I will remember most about Roberts is all the great teachers I've had since Kindergarten. They 

have all taught me lessons that I will take with me to middle school. I will really miss Roberts!   

DAKOTA DAVIS 

      My favorite part about being at Roberts was always being Coach of the Day with Coach G. Each year for the 

RES Silent Auction, my bid won! I was Coach of the Day with Coach G for 4 years. I really loved how Coach G 

made me feel like a real coach and even let me blow my whistle at the other students. We ate pizza for lunch 

and had lots of fun. I was sad that I did not get the opportunity to bid on this again this year. 

BRYCE BELL 

      My favorite memories while I have been at Roberts are ALL MY TEACHERS! Thank you so much for helping 

me Grow! Also Afterschool is AWESOME! 

CAMERON PRESNELL 

      One of Cameron Presnell's favorite memories was feeding Pumpkin the guinea pig in Mrs. Irvin's class every 

morning. He even got to keep Pumpkin at home one summer. 

PAYDAN CHAN 

      I remember making good friends with Sal, Jacob, & Sebastian during my first year at Roberts, which was 

this year! 

TUCKER POPPELL 

      I’ve had a great time at Roberts. I’ve had lots of fun but my favorite time is probably playing in team sports. 

I’m really going to miss my teachers and coaches. 

DAWSON GOEHRIG 

      My favorite memory from my time at Roberts is when I became house leader for Symponia in 4th grade in 

the first nine week. It has been fun to set up events for UMOJA and help sort the younger grades. 

ALLY POLSTON 

      My favorite memory about Roberts Elementary School is my amazing teachers because of how they have 

helped me learn. 

AJ ROBERTS 

      My favorite memory is when I did my project on Garrett Morgan. He invented the traffic signal. Ms. Oole 

helped me practice and get up in front of everyone to give my speech.  I also loved Mrs. Del’s class!  She was 

sweet and helped me to mainstream into 2nd grade. 
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A PICTURE IS WORTH A THOUSAND WORDS!! 
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To my spectacular 5th grade class of 2020, 

 

What an amazing elementary experience you have had right down to the last few months. It 

has been an honor and privilege to have been your elementary principal and to have known many 

of you since kindergarten, some of you as far back as pre-K. Your sweet little faces will be 

etched in my memory as you walked through our corridors during kindergarten orientation 

holding your mom’s and dad’s hands. Now you prepare to take the next step in your education 

journey as you bridge into middle school and begin your secondary school experience. I am 

proud of you and confident that each and every one of you are prepared to reach all of your 

academic goals and to fulfill dreams of your social and athletic ones as well. Make us proud by 

being kind and considerate of others and always showing empathy to your fellow students. We 

have taught you to be a good friend and a good citizen. Carry UMOJA into your middle school 

and show them all what being UNITED really means. I will miss all of you and look forward to 

seeing many of you volunteer on our campus next year. Remember, “Once a Red Fox, Always a 

Red Fox”! 

    Love,  

    Mrs. McFarland 

Messages from your Red Fox Family 
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To my sweet fifth graders, 

     Wow, what a special place you have in my heart and 

have had for the past two years.  How lucky I was to 

be able to be your teacher for both fourth and fifth 

grades.  So many memoires have been made together 

that range from class parties, room transformations, 

and singing to EPCOT, break out games and 

GBNF.  What great things to reflect back on as you 

leave Roberts! 

     Each of you brought something special to our class; 

everyone was different and you respected that.  I 

loved your welcoming and caring hearts.  You all 

included everyone in our class, you made them feel 

special and that is not just me saying this.  I 

constantly had adults telling me how kind our class was 

to everyone...for that I would beam with pride!  Please 

keep that wonderful quality of including everyone as 

you enter your middle school years.   

     As we close out your journey at Roberts, I know it 

did not end the way we had planned and honestly, I 

could never even imagined that we would be in this 

situation.  But guess what, you all rocked it and faced 

distance learning with a smile and determination!  You 

worked hard for both your parents and your 

teachers.  You all deserve a "rock star" award because 

even in a tough, ever changing situation you didn't give 

up, you kept working and learning and that included 

learning TEAMS and becoming quite good at using 

Zoom!  

     So as we end our year, please remember, as I have 

told you for the past two years, YOU are special and 

YOU are loved.  Please keep in touch and let me know 

how you are doing because once a Doddy, always a 

Doddy!  Go to middle school and work hard, have fun 

and spread your kindness, sweet friends! 

          Love, 

          Mrs. Gaddy 

I can not believe that this journey has 

come to an end.  You all have been the 

greatest group of students to teach. I 

am honored to have been able to be 

your teacher for the past two 

years.  It has brought me so much 

joy.  I know this year didn't end the 

way we wanted, but I am beyond 

impressed with how you all have handled 

it with such grace and perseverance. 

You all hold a very special place in my 

heart and always will!  Love ya, mean it!! 

          Mrs. Doss 

I am proud of each and every one of 

you! This year started out promising to 

be one you would never forget, and it 

ended in a way no one would have ever 

expected. Your resilience and 

perseverance is impressive and I can't 

wait to see what the future holds for 

each of you! 

          Love, 

          Mrs. Tomlinson 

I could not be any more proud of the way 

you have handled all of these unforeseen 

circumstances. This is not how we wanted 

our year to end, but your positive 

attitude, hard work and determination to 

do well got you through it all. Each and 

every one of you have been a delight to 

teach and I am so happy I was able to 

spend two incredible years with you. You 

will do amazing things! 

          Love you always, 

          Mrs T. 

#Treburnsrule 
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To my sweet Manuphens, 

     From our first days together in fourth 

grade, I knew you were going to be a special 

group of students. There is just something 

special about the mix of you all--your 

personalities, your work ethics, your 

competitive natures, and your huge hearts. 

You are an exceptional group of students and 

people, and a huge part of all of you will live 

in my heart forever. I have loved every 

minute of being your teacher for the past 

two years, and I will be forever grateful that 

I got the chance to spend this precious time 

with you. We have laughed (a lot), weathered 

a few storms, and learned so much together. 

Those lessons have been both academic ones, 

as well as many important life lessons. Those 

are the ones that I truly hope you will carry 

with you forever, long after you leave the 

gates of Roberts for the last time.  

     I know that this year has not ended the 

way that we imagined or wanted, but I do 

hope you know that this in no way reflects on 

you, your effort, or the year we have shared. 

Nothing could take away or diminish the hard 

work you have put in, the sweet way you have 

cared for one another and your teachers, or 

the countless memories we have made 

together. All of you will go on to accomplish 

great things, in your own unique, special ways. 

And I will be happy to be able to tell people 

that for two very special years, I was your 

teacher.  

               Love you! Mean it!  

               Your #1 Fan, 

               Mrs. Stephens  

You started as my first class 

While for you, mine was your last 

Your Elementary years have ended 

But man, that went by fairly fast! 

I can't imagine a better group 

To graduate from my room 

Now you know you'll never be too far 

To set aside time to zoom! 

And while it's closing time for you here at 

Roberts 

It might be sad to say goodbye 

Just know that you've left footprints behind 

And woven memory knots that can't untie 

You will always be remarkable 

As your future continues to transcend 

For every new beginning comes 

From some other beginning's end 

          With admiration and the absolute 

          fondness of memories,  

          Ms. Manu 

 

My sweet babies, After 3 years of sharing you 

with your families, I am blessed and honored to 

watch how much you've grown.  You each are 

unique and wonderful!! Dream big and go for it! 

Please visit often.  

          Love, Ms. Oole 

Although this was not the way we anticipated 

the end of the year to go, I’m amazed at how 

well you have handled the transition.  Your sense 

of humor, amazing work ethic, and response to 

the unexpected shows that you are more than 

ready for middle school. You will always have a 

special place in my heart ❤️  

          Love ya, mean it!   

          Mrs. B. 
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Dear Fifth graders, 

     You have grown so much in your 

years here at Roberts.  I have loved 

seeing your different personalities 

shine whether it be as your teacher, in 

Code Club,  or just talking to you in the 

halls. 

     I am so sad to see you go but happy 

for you to begin an exciting new 

adventure!  

          Mrs. Lovern 

Dear Fifth Graders- 

While your last year in elementary school didn't end like you wanted it to, you will definitely have 

a neat story to tell in the future. This will be a year you will never forget. Good Luck in middle 

school and remember to always try your best! You will be missed at Roberts, but know that you 

can come back to visit any time! Have a great summer!     

          ~Love, Mrs. Gonzalez 
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Finally finishing your elementary career 

Interested to see what new experiences are near. 

Foxes of Red you will always be. 

Taking new steps, how proud are we.  

Happy memories that you have made with your peers, good luck to you all, for years and years! 

        Love, Mrs. Carroll 

Dear 5th graders, 

It sure wasn’t the ending to your 

time at Roberts that we had planned 

but I can promise you it’s one we will 

never forget! Never forget you are 

loved, you are special and I have 

loved being one of your PE 

teachers/ coaches!  Remember to 

never ever give up!  May God bless 

and keep you and be gracious to 

you!  We love you- I love you and we 

are here for you if you ever need 

anything! 

          Coach Cox  
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   I cannot believe that the time has come to see 

you move on to your next adventure in this big, 

wonderful world. I have known you and watched 

you grow and change through the years like a 

beautiful tree! It has been a great pleasure to 

have taught you and to have had you teach me!! 

   The famous painter Pablo Picasso said "Every 

child is an Artist. The problem is how to remain an 

artist once we grow up."  

   So I say to you, as your art teacher, "Don't just 

look at a rainbow, paint it; don't just smell a 

flower, draw it; don't just sit under a tree, sculpt 

it; and don't just listen to a song , but dance to it!” 

   I will miss you but I know that you will be a 

success and make us proud!  

   So, as I keep you in My Heart, keep Art in 

yours     

          Love and Best Wishes, 

          Mrs. Debi Menacof 

Dear 5th Graders, 

I am grateful for the chance to say goodbye and good luck to your special 5th grade class. I 

taught so many of you the last 2 years, and even back in 1st or 2nd grade in homeroom or reading 

groups, or I have coached you in Mini Mu. Through all of these years, we have made many 

wonderful memories and I thank you for making my job so enjoyable. Here is a quote I found that 

I want to share.  

          Behind you, all your memories. 

          Before you, all your dreams. 

          Around you, all who love you. 

          Within you, all you need. 

               ~Author Unknown 

 Good luck and best wishes for a life filled with learning and joy! 

 Love and virtual hugs, 

   Mrs. Douglas 

 

Dear 5th grade friends, 

At this special time I would like to 

congratulate you for a job well 

done.  It’s been an amazing year 

watching each and every one of you 

grow. I am so excited for your futures 

and wish you all the very best.  Keep 

making good choices and work hard 

every day. All of you will always hold a 

special place in my heart. Thank you for 

putting a smile on my face every day.  I 

am so proud of you.  Please come back to 

see us and remember always keep Music 

in your heart! 

                Mrs.Hull 
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I know the year did not end how we all hoped and 

expected it to, but all of the missed celebrations 

do NOT take away from the strength, talent, and 

heart of your 5th grade class.  I am beyond 

proud of each and every one of you who faced 

challenges this year, whether academic, athletic, 

or when dealing with friendships.  

ssYou all just made it through another challenge, 

that the world has never faced, until now. 

You had to learn new ways of schooling, at the 

drop of a hat- no one prepared you, there was no 

manual, and you all STEPPED UP to the challenge. 

You are resilient, and this will serve you well as 

you continue on to middle school.   

Don't forget our lesson about how to "bounce 

back" when we face tough situations- you have so 

many tools in your toolbox! 

I know you all will go on to do amazing things, and 

I can't wait to hear about it!  

(That means don't be stranger, and come see 

us!:) )  

Happy Summer and Cheers to all your 

accomplishments!!  

          ~ Mrs. Mayo 

 

Dear 5th Grade Class of 2020, 

You will always be a very special class in 

my heart. You were my 1st group of 

Kindergarten students at Roberts!  I was 

nervous and excited about changing 

grades, and you and your families made it 

the BEST year!  Keep in touch - I can't 

wait to hear about the great things you 

will do in middle school and beyond! 

          Much love,  

          Mrs. McGrane 
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Seated on bench, left to right: 

     Anastasia Stanton, Reagan Gould, Alyx Gibbens 

Seated on ground, left to right: 

     Nicholas Sapiera, Anne Marie Copelin, Logan Harrison 

 


